Todays article was prepared by Alana Golden, MD.

Today’s article comes from the New York Times and is titled “Legal Victory for Families of Disabled Students.” http://www.nytimes.com/2007/05/22/washington/22scotus.html
The Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), originally enacted in 1975 and last revised in 2004 as the Individuals with Disabilities Education Improvement Act, ensures that children with special needs (termed ‘disabilities’ under IDEA) have the opportunity to receive a free appropriate public education (FAPE) in the least restrictive environment (LRE). Under the governance of IDEA, states and public agencies provide more than 6.5 million youth who have special needs with early intervention, special education and related services.  

Under the statute, “any party” that objects to the adequacy of a student’s individualized education program (IEP) must be afforded an “impartial due process hearing” before a hearing officer.  The party then has the right to bring a civil action if they disagree with the hearing officer’s decision.  However, most federal appeals courts have ruled that a family cannot proceed without a lawyer.

Today’s article describes the supreme court’s decision in Winkelman v Parma City School District to allow parents of children with special needs the right to go to court without a lawyer to challenge their public school district’s IEP for their child’s education.  Many parents, like the Winkelman family of Parma, Ohio, are unable to afford a lawyer or cannot find one.  The Winkelman family lost a lawsuit they filed on their own in the Federal District Court in Cleveland.  While waiting for appeal, the United States Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit ruled in a separate case that parents bringing such suits could not proceed without a lawyer.  The appeals court then ordered the Winkelman’s case dismissed unless they retained a lawyer in 30 days.

The Supreme Court’s ruling, which was based on the premise that the statute guarantees rights not only to children with special needs, but also to “the parents of such children,” will make federal courthouses more accessible to families. The National School Board Association and other school management groups, however, warn that allowing parents to proceed without lawyers would “increase the already burdensome costs of special-education litigation.”

As medical home providers, it is our responsibility to help families identify and advocate for services to which they are legally entitled.  Follow the links below to learn more about the legal rights afforded students with special needs.

RESOURCES ON SPECIAL EDUCATION LAW, SERVICES AND ADVOCACY SUPPORT: 

1. The US Department of Education: http://idea.ed.gov/
2. FAPE (The Families and Advocates Partnership for education): http://www.fape.org/
Links families, advocates, and self-advocates to information about IDEA

3. PACER center (Parent Advocacy Coalition for Educational Rights): http://pacer.org/ 

4. PAVE (Parents Are Vital in Education): http://www.washingtonpave.com/
Washington PAVE is a parent directed organization that provides training and support for  
individuals with special needs, parents and professionals

5. Northwest Justice Project:  http://www.nwjustice.org/

Free legal services to low-income WA state residents 

And that’s today’s Developmental/Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!

